	OLD CATTON NEWSLETTER
	
	

	[image: image2.png]CUSTOMER SERVICE EXCELLENCE




	Tel: 01603 426973     Fax: 01603 424029

www.oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk

e-mail: office@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk
Executive Headteacher: 
Mrs. A. D.  Best-White MA
Head of School Mrs. K. Connelly 

	[image: image3.jpg]



	
	

	 Issue 10    Monday 14th November 2016    
	
	



[image: image1]Dear Parents 
We have had another busy week at school with year 5 going on their Hilltop Residential Trip. They all seemed to have a wonderful time. I would like to personally thank the members of staff who went on the trip this year: Mr Semmens, Miss Richardson, Miss Eliott, Miss Isin and Miss Wooley. Without staff willing to give up their own time and be away from their families, these trips simply wouldn’t be possible – so thank you to them for enabling year 5 to make some great memories. I have received a few lovely emails from parents to say “thank you” and to express how much the children enjoyed the trip. It is always so nice to receive these and all the staff appreciate you taking the time to write in.  
On this note – I have been asked about the timing of the year 5 trip and whether it would be possible to plan the trip for Spring or Summer to benefit from better weather. If we planned the trip for this time in the year the cost would significantly rise and we think become unaffordable for our families. We have never had a year when the activities were not possible due to the weather conditions although clearly the cold and the wet can make outdoor events harder. The children have always had access to the planned activities and have always loved going on the trip. 

I apologise for the letters and information going out to families later this year. That was my mistake and I will make sure that it goes out in September next year. I realise that planning ahead to pay for a large sum of money needs warning, especially with Christmas on the horizon. It’s in the diary for 2017!  

Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2.png]Congratulations to this week’s Stars – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

Year 5 – the group of children worked really well with Mrs Mac in school while the rest of Year 5 were away on the trip. Mrs Mac felt that they all deserved to be star of the week this week! Well done to: 
Damian Kulikowski 

Mahtab Rahman 

Jayden Muzembe 

Thomas Hutcheson 

William Orr 

Connor Hanworth 

Steven Sturman 

6E – Carxel Bofenda

6E – Mia Baxter 

6R – Connor Hanworth 

6R – Bradley Copping
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6S – Sienna Price 

4G – Daniel Lee 
4G – Lilia Wilson 
4P – Brayden Smith
4P – Holly Chadwick 
3C – Samuel Maslen 
3C – NeNe Chen 
3E –  Lilly Morris 
3E – William Bowen 
Attendance Cup

6S won the attendance cup for their attendance the week before half term, with attendance of 99.18% - Well done!
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Caitlin Carruthers

Tristan Drean-Reilly

Joel Frimpong 

Christmas Quiz Night! 

On Friday 2nd December we are holding our second ever Old Catton Quiz Night; this time with a Christmas theme. Letters have gone out advertising the event and we are now waiting for teams to organise themselves and book a table for the night. Please let us know how many members there are in your team and your order for fish and chips for the night. Last time we had a real giggle and raised some money for school. You can bring a bottle (or two) and relax without your children for this event – adults only allowed. Please do get involved and come along. It will be lots of fun!  
Reminder of dates up to half term: 

Friday 18th November—Children in Need Fundraiser—theme Spotacular! Wear something spotty and bring £1 to raise money for the charity 

Thursday 24th November—Disco 6-8pm 

Friday 25th November—Christmas Fair 3:30-6:00pm 

Friday 2nd December—Christmas Quiz and Chips Night! Back by popular demand; get your teams ready to enter! (Adult only event) 

Monday 5th December—Dress Rehearsal starting at 1:15pm. Parents welcome to attend as an alternative to an evening performance—especially good for little brothers and sisters to see the shows
Tuesday 6th December—Christmas Show Performances starting at 6pm 

Wednesday 7th December—Christmas Show Performances starting at 6pm 

Thursday 8th December—Christmas Show Performances starting at 6pm 

(Please note: after a survey last year to take into account the preferences of our families, the evening shows have been moved to the earlier start time of 6pm, with 3 shows still on offer for the maximum number of tickets to be allocated per family. This will mean an earlier finish time for the children.)  

Tuesday 13th December—Flu jabs for Year 3 children 

Wednesday 14th December—Celebration Assembly 9:00am 

Thursday 15th December—

Carol Service at St Margaret's Church Year 3/4 9:30am 

Carol Service at St Margaret's Church Year 5/6 2:00pm 

Parents invited to attend the service

Friday 16th December—Christmas Jumper day and last day of term! Wear your Christmas  jumper and donate £1 to Save the Children

Monday 19th December 2016 —Wednesday 4th January 2017 Christmas Holiday 

Wednesday 4th January 2017—Staff Inset Day 

Thursday 5th January 2017—Children return to School
Dance Club update for dates.

Dance Club will now not be running until January, starting back on Tuesday 10th January 2017. Cat is involved with the Panto Performances at the Theatre Royal over the Christmas period and it is going to prove too tricky to have her back just for the last week that she was available before we break up for Christmas. Therefore Dance Club will continue from 10/01/2017.  
Hilltop Y5 Trip 
Last Monday, a large group of Year 5 students, armed with several bags of waterproofs and cuddly toys, set off to the windy (and extremely rainy) Hilltop Outdoor Centre.

This is always an exciting trip for Old Catton students and this year proved no exception. When the bus dropped us off at the wonderful wooded location, set deep in the North Norfolk countryside, the children were ready and raring to go on their first activities! The experienced and very friendly staff at Hilltop set us all upon a three-day jam-packed schedule, which included whizzing down a 30mph zip line; team building exercises that had us strapped into harnesses to climb up crates, and crawling over and under an extensive assault course. Students could conquer any fears of heights by tackling the daring High Ropes activity – requiring them to scramble up rope ladders and in some cases, literally swing through the trees! We also got to sample archery: several children obtained the elusive ‘bulls-eye!’
The evenings were spent playing Ping Pong and Pool in the games room (children challenged the staff to a round or two), followed by group dinners and warming cups of hot chocolate –welcome after several hours in the rain!

On the second night, the weather was on our side and the children were treated to magnificent outdoor bonfire, complete with a rousing sing-song (led by Miss Elliot!) and roasted marshmallows. After a final breakfast in the morning, packing of bags and hunts for missing socks in the dormitories, we all headed out for our last activities before the bus arrived for home. While soggy and extremely tired, the children were full of exciting stories to share with their families and all left Hilltop with a sense of pride, knowing that they had all challenged themselves and accomplished something rather special.

Special thanks must go to all the adults who accompanied the children and spent a long time organising the trip: Mr Semmens (who did a fantastic job putting the whole experience together); Miss Richardson; Miss Elliot; Miss Wooley and Mrs Ishen. We were all very impressed by the ‘have a go’ attitude and good behaviour of the children this year and are already looking forward to the next visit. We hope this year’s Year 4s are already getting their bags packed! 

Miss Richardson.
Prefect Interviews 
Well done to all of year 6 who interviewed for the post of Prefect. It was so difficult to select Prefects this year as so many of the children impressed us. I really want to impress upon all who took part, that I am extremely proud of everyone who applied and interviewed. If I could appoint you all I would! However, it’s an important lesson to learn that sometimes we are successful and sometimes we are not. This doesn’t mean we have failed, it just means that this opportunity wasn’t quite right for us.  
I would like to congratulate the following pupils who will be this year’s Prefects: 

Ellie Coe

Amie-Rose Davies 
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Emily Dewing 

Caitlin Carruthers 

Abbie Chapman 

Ivy Henderson 

Rowan Pipe 

Joel Frimpong 

Kevin Murray 

Ben Miller 

Ethan Walpole 
Non-School Uniform and Tombola Prizes 

Thank you so much to all who donated prizes and goodies for the Christmas Fayer. We were really overwhelmed by the lovely things that you brought into school. Your support really means a great deal. 
Children in Need! 
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On Friday 18th November we are asking the children to come into school wearing non-school uniform and spots! You could dress head to toe in spots or just opt for a spotty tie, (Mr Semmens) or a spotty top, spotty socks or spotty tights! You can be as creative as you want. Please bring in £1 which we will donate to Children in Need! Thank you.  
Mathletics! 

Please see the attached 
information letter 
regarding the very 
exciting new Maths 
package that we have 
replaced Maths Whiz for. 
Year 6 have test run the 
online program in school 
last week and they were very keen to get logged on and try it out. The children were enthused by it and raving about how fun it was! We would encourage all the children to get online at home and use some time out of school to complete more hours. It really does make a difference to the children’s progress in Maths if they complete time out of school as well. All the information is on the letter and if logins are lost or forgotten they can be reissued so please just ask. I am delighted that we have access for all children in school. Please let us know what you think. 
Help at the School Disco and the Christmas Event

If you would like to offer your services and help out at the disco, (Thursday 24th November 6-8pm) or the Christmas Event, (Friday 25th in the afternoon until 5:30pm) please come and write you name down on the two sheets I have placed in the foyer. We would really appreciate your help to make these events run as smoothly and successfully as possible. Many thanks in advance.  
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
A male gorilla called Kumbuka escaped from its enclosure at a British zoo. The western lowland silverback, had escaped into the secure keepers' area. The gorilla, which arrived from Paignton

Zoo in Devon in early 2013 had been seen by other visitors and that it had appeared to be "really angry" and was "banging on the cage".
Do you think that Kamuka’s escape means that he was trying to be free? 

If yes – why? If no – why not? Be ready to explain your answer!
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!
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Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Liberty 

 (Freedom, liberation, release, emancipation, deliverance, delivery, discharge)
Please encourage your child to use this word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
I hope you all have a great week! Please come in and speak to me or your children’s class teachers if you have any worries or concerns. 

Mrs K Connelly.
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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